

reparing for

uccess in a changing world.

EPS Attendance Target ()

R-95%

Y1-94.2%

Y2-97.7%

Y3-95.9%

Y4-96.7%

Y5-98.3%

Y6- 96.4%

Overall attendance for the whole school for **December** was averaging at 96.4%.

This is below our target.

Please help us to raise this % by ensuring your child attendance is good or better.

Is your child's class

"On time at

5 to 9"?

School opens at 8.45am when children can go to their classrooms and get ready for the start of the school day. Please make sure that your child is in their class, ready to work by 8.55am at the latest.



Head Teacher Mrs S. Edwards

Eastlands Primary School

January 2020

Happy New Year to all our parents and children.

I hope you all had a restful break and a good start to the new year. It was lovely to see all the children refreshed and ready for school yesterday morning



Term dates. -

school nursing team

30th Jan—EYFS stargazing event—5.15-

6th Feb 3:30pm Yr6 Parent SATs meeting 13th Feb3:30pm Y2 Parent SATs meeting 3rd March—Rec heights & weights with

10th March—Class Photographs 17th March -Termly Learning Conferences—years 1-3

18th March - Termly Learning conferences - years 4-6

Fri 3rd April—school closes for Easter.

Happy Birthday to all our children who celebrate their birthdays in January:

Rec: Daniel, Willow, Rafeedah

1: Leo

2: Aariah

3:Thomas, Sofija, Princess

4:Lorenzo,

5: Archie C, Jemima, Benjamin, Sebastian

6: Soren, Mabel, Amelia

EPS Communication

Our school communication systems are:-

- Message through your child and in HSCB (communication 1. book)
- 2. First point of contact is your child's class teacher.
- 3. If you have further concerns you can always ask to speak to
 - Mrs Goff who leads Early Years
 - Miss Towers who leads Year 1 & 2. \Rightarrow
 - Mrs Warrington who is our Deputy Head Teacher and leads Year 3 & 4
 - Mr Northedge who lead Year 5 & 6

Telephone messages: As members of staff are in classrooms 'phone messages will only be returned when possible. Please note: When parents request a response, the most appropriate colleague will follow up.

Twitter – Be aware we use Twitter as a means of communication to share school messages only. Please do not respond on Twitter as your response will not be acknowledged. If you have any queries you will need to ask at the school admin office.

School website – This is updated regularly and may answer some of your questions. Please take a look.

Safeguarding is Everybody's Responsibility

Eastlands Primary School

Lansdowne Place, Rugby CV21 3RY Tel: 01788 57328





Eastlands Primary School

LOOK OUT FOR:



EYFs stargazing session - Thursday 30th January 5.15—6.00. Refreshments to be sold.

Staff News

Congratulations to Mrs Hopper. She and her husband welcomed their daughter Poppy who arrived in time for Christmas on 22.12.19.



Community

Admission policy consultation Lawrence Sherriff2020-2021 . Please read and comment by clicking on this page and following the link http://

www.lawrencesheriffschool.net/school-policies Thank you.

Christmas Jumper day was very successful. As a school we raised £160 for Save the Children which is fantastic considering what an expensive time of year December is. Thank you all for your generosity.



PSA

The PSA team continue to work hard on behalf of our school.

As well as organising the Christmas Fayre they also sold refreshments at the Christmas performances.

Many thanks to this dedicated team who work tirelessly to raise funds for our school.



Parent voice — Thank you to all of your who responded to our survey on Assembly changes

Governor Profile

Dear parents,

Happy new year to all! My name is Alex Becker and I was appointed to the board of governors in September. I have joined as a parent governor, and have two daughters at the school, Sophie in Year 3 and Willow in Reception. Many parents will also know my wife Lee from the PSA.

Our school is fortunate to be in a good position at the moment, with a great headteacher and staff, all of whom I know work incredibly hard every day to give our children the best education, while upholding the ethos of Eastlands Primary School. But it is not the job of Governor to just congratulate when things are going well; as a new member of the board I have been learning much about the way our school works, and look to be constantly challenging and seeking real evidence that we continue striving for excellence, as well making sure our children are healthy, happy, and above all, safe.

It's important for governors to understand what it's like to be at their school, whether as a pupil, teacher or parent, so I'm always happy to stop and chat about your experiences at Eastlands. I'm often doing the school run, and have been lending a hand at the school allotment (which is coming on a treat by the way!). Please do bear in mind, though, that personal issues and complaints are always directed to the Headteacher and governors must be impartial.

It's a pleasure and an honour to join the Eastlands board, and I look forward to many years of working with everyone at the school. Alex Becker.

We all have the right to feel safe all the time.

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curriculum